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STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS26789C1

This legislation provides Advanced Opportunities funding for Career Technical Education Workforce
Training. This will open up more opportunities for high school students to take Career Technical courses
that lead to industry certifications if these courses are not offered in their high school. An example of this
is providing more opportunities for students to participate in industry apprenticeships while in high school.

FISCAL NOTE
If this bill had been in place in the 2018-19 school year, it is estimated the (6) Technical Colleges would
have had 480 high school age students qualify. The cost would have been $154,200 using the criteria of this
bill. Figuring a 20% increase in year one if this bill is passed, the estimated fiscal cost for 2019-20 would
be $185,040. The funding is from the general fund through the Advanced Opportunities. It is hoped that
this bill will be a major factor resulting in many more students using Advanced Opportunities for career
technical education workforce training courses in the next few years.

Contact:
Senator Steven P. Thayn
(208) 332-1000
Representative Ryan Kerby
(208) 332-1166

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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